
In His Name, the Most Kind, the Most Merciful                          Friday 25th October 2024 

Message from the  Headteacher  

Asalaam Alaikum parents and carers, 

This first half of term has passed by with  such speed. It has been a busy and a very enjoyable start to the year 

for the children. Reception class completed their baseline assessments and I would like to thank Ms Al Sader 

and Ms Aksouh for their hard work in this regard. Parents should begin to see a few changes to the outdoor 

Reception area as we begin to develop it. Children in other classes have been completing their unit  tests and it 

has been a pleasure to watch the children learning over this period and I have felt very encouraged by my visits 

to the classrooms during this part of term. 

Year 2 are visiting the Chiltern Open Air Museum today to enhance and enrich their learning around the stone 

age and the bronze age. I am sure that this will be a rewarding experience. Other year groups will attend 

similar trips this term. I would like to see our school engaging more with national competitions and local 

opportunities. Ms. Somji is very kindly making arrangements for our children to enter The Bebras Challenge 

which is delivered in partnership with Oxford University and introduces computational thinking to students 

worldwide. The challenge will take place in school but we need your consent so please return this as soon as 

possible. We are looking into the possibility of inter—school sports competitions and in January our older 

children will take part in an inter—school debate competition. I have also asked teachers to use google 

classroom to provide you with details of  the BBC 500 words competition which is open to children from 5-11 

and encourages them to  simply write a story they would love to read in under 500 words. The competition runs 

independently of the school and  might be a lovely half– term activity.  

A huge thanks to the parents who cleared the area, including driveways from rubbish that had been left by 

users of Brookshill. I am sure that our neighbours were very grateful for this wonderful gesture. Finally, a quick 

reminder that the Khayyal Theatre will be at school on the 8th November Inshallah. 

Wishing you all a peaceful and restful half term 

Mr. Syed 
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Message from the Faith Leader  
Salaam families of Hujjat Primary,  

 

Alhamdulillah, All praise to Allah (swt). It has been wonderful to see the 

value of compassion evolve in the children over this half term. As part 

of this value, our Amin Ambassadors came up with a great idea to show 

compassion to those who have less than us by raising money for a 

worthy cause together. They have worked hard to develop the 

idea of a skipathon to raise money so please get skipping and 

sponsoring to help our school make a difference. 

Please take time to look through the information attached 

and take part in the skipaton to raise money. You can see 

how our school is doing on the Charity Week Leadership Board: https://

charityweek.islamic-relief.org.uk/top-institutions-schools and have a 

look at the range of projects the funds we raise can go towards on the 

poster or charity week website. Remember to also have your say on 

which projects we contribute to https://charityweek.com/projects/#survey. 

 

May Allah (swt) help us to unite to raise funds to help those who are 

most in need and continue to bless us and our children with the 

compassion to help those in need just as the Prophet Muhammad (saw) 

taught us.  

Praying you have a blessed half term, 

Mrs Jessa 



 Pupils’ of the Week 
18th October 

Pupils’ of the Week 
25th October 

An Noor  Hanifa Mahdi 

Al Haqq Maryam D Roma 

Al Kareem Hafsa Elijah 

Al Hakeem Mahdi Isaac 

Al Khaaliq Hadi Amina 

Al Wahhaab Imran Muhammad-Eesa 

Ar Raoof Ayaat Majd 

Ash Shakoor Ali J Safia K 

As Saboor Inaaya M Elyas 

Al Wadood Yousef S Zoha 

Attendance Awards  
Our target is 96% or more! 

Well done to               

Ar Raoof class for 

achieving the best 

attendance across 

school with 99.6% 

w.e. 18th October 

Well done to               

Al Wadood               

class for achieving the 

best attendance across 

school with 96.6%    

w.e. 25th October 

‘Pupils of the Week’ Achievements 
 

Each week, we focus on one of our school values. During PSHE lessons 

and assemblies we discuss the importance of our school values and how 

we can demonstrate these by following the example of our beloved 

Prophet (PBUH).  The value for this half term is Compassion. We are very 

proud of our pupils demonstrating this value! 

IN to WIN 
Attendance Winner 

 Well done to Iman F (1K) for 

having 100% attendance 



 
 
 

Dates for your diaries: 

Events Dates and timings 

Half Term Break  Monday 28th October – Friday 1st 
November  

Staff Training Day/ School closed for 
pupils  

Monday 4th November  

Miracles of the Desert—Theatre 
Performance hosted by FoHPS 

Friday 8th November  
4.15-5.15pm 


